
Request for Qualifications
Pryor Field Airport Authority (PFAA) is seeking statements of qualification from experienced airport planning and engineering consultants to perform services for airport improvement projects at the Pryor Field Regional Airport located in Tanner, Alabama.  Possible services will include, but are not limited to, preparation of preapplications and applications for federal and state funding; Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) plan updates; hangar and other facility designs; taxiways; runways; aircraft parking apron; lighting; master plan; NAVAIDS; weather reporting system; roads; project justification; project oversight; third-party plan and sight reviews; and update of the Airport Layout Plan in accordance with current federal, state and local criteria and standards.

The following criteria will be used to evaluate and rank the submitted statements of qualifications.

1. Capability to perform services as described in this notice. The selected firm must 

have engineers registered to perform engineering services in the State of Alabama (20 pts).  
2. Recent experience in airport projects comparable to the proposed projects (20 pts).  

A list of general aviation airports served in the last 5 years would be helpful.
3. Key personnel’s professional background and availability for the proposed project (20 pts).

4. Knowledge of the airport and the general geographic area (15 pts).

5. Knowledge of local, state and FAA regulations, policies and procedures (15 pts).

6. Demonstrated ability to meet schedules or deadlines (10 pts).

The PFAA may select a firm based on the submitted qualifications or seek additional information, which may include interviews, before making the selection.  Once selected, the PFAA will negotiate a contract with the firm.  If unsuccessful, the PFAA will negotiate with the second firm and so on until a mutually acceptable contract is reached.  

The PFAA reserves the right to reject all submittals and issue another Request for Qualifications at its sole discretion.

If your firm is interested in performing these services, six copies of your expression of interest and your statement of qualifications, which should be no more than 30 pages, must be received by this office no later than Friday, November 1, 2024, by 3:00 p.m., Central Time.  Send proposals to:

Adam Fox
Airport Director

Pryor Field Airport Authority

PO Box 1182

Decatur, AL 35602 

Telephone: 256-355-5770
Additional information required may be obtained by contacting Adam Fox at phone (256) 355-5770 or emailing at afox@flydcu.com.  The interview date for shortlisted firms will be November 8, 2024.  PFAA is an equal opportunity employer and statements of qualifications from minority or disadvantaged firms are encouraged.


